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The Castle Mead and Stoke Golding Action Group

Minutes – Thursday 7th February 2013

1. Present: Trevor Allcoat: Bernard Arnold; Ray Dockrell; Alison Ellis; Barry McAllister; Jenny McAllister; Jennifer Michie; Judith Montgomery; Brian Packer; Ray Pettitt; Pat Pirie; Ann Swan; John Tansey;

Apologies: Kirsten Milner; Julia Patterson; Daphne & Rodney Brown

2.    Minutes of last meeting were agreed and accepted. 

Matters arising: 

The bereavement group at Newbold Verdon Surgery will have the next quarterly meeting on 21st March at 2.00pm. Trevor Allcoat will go to observe. 
Patients’ chairs. Two samples have arrived but neither are suitable so the search is continuing.

3. Patient satisfaction survey 2012 – 2013 

296 in total completed. The analysis of individual questions included no breakdown of ages. 
Q1 most are satisfied with opening hours. 
Q2 disabled access indicates most are fairly happy with access but at present there are no handrails and lower desk is possibly needed. These may be required for CQC. 
Q3 no particular issues. 
Q4 unsatisfactory and needs to be included in the action plan. Ties in with appointment booking system which needs to be changed. Telephone calls must take priority for reception staff as the call may be an emergency. An extra member of staff has been taken on as an apprentice to assist reception. Q4 5 prebookable appointments needs to be examined. The doctors are looking at a possible triage system to assist in the management of urgent appointment requests. They are seeing lots of extras each morning at present. There were seasonal blips previously but demand is now not dropping. More appointments are being offered than previously. Services will be advertised to encourage people to use the internet for prescriptions and appointments. 
Q5 half of people not happy with prebookables so this is to form part of the action plan. 
Q6 Action plan also. What is an urgent problem? Varying standards of urgency. 
Q7 fairly positive response. 
Q8 most people satisfied. 
Q9 most people happy but some issues through lack of staff at times. Use of minor illness nurse to triage some urgent appointment requests? 
Q10 11 12 ok. 
Q14 need to advertise availability to raise more awareness.

Q15 most happy with hours 
Q16 need to get out a new issue of the newsletter out soon. 
Q17 out of hours problem with hours covered locally. Patients referred on to Leicester beyond the hours covered locally. Some choose to attend A & E at Nuneaton which is a more costly option for the practice. 
Action plan to cover appointment system and telephone access.

4. Pat Pirie – Feedback items from the CCG Meeting on 16th January 2013 
Two questions were tabled by Pat at the CCG meeting:
1. Can we keep our practice physio?  Historically fund holders could arrange their own physio services but no longer.  Our contract, which was extended, finishes in March.  To make a fair offer to all practices individual physios must tender their services to the CCG. There can be no local arrangements unless individual practices want to opt out of the NHS system and employ a physio privately.

2. What about the 'out of hours' provision which operates at Ashby Road hospital until 9 in the evening and then directs people to the 'out of hours' centre at LRI?   Dr Nick Pulman confirmed that this service is being reviewed and ideally there should be local services.  Dr Wilmott is leading the enquiry.
Notes covering further discussions at the meeting (with thanks to Pat for her careful note-taking)
3. A member of our PPG should be at the practice appraisal.

4.  The CCG is trying to establish a link with practice websites.

5. We are now linked to a virtual ward.

6. DES (Direct Enhanced Services) funding for PPG will be extended for a further year from April (£1.10 per patient per year) - check that our PPG will not cease to exist once the funding ceases to exist.

7. National PPG week 1st to 8th June to raise awareness and perhaps extend the membership of PPGs to be more representative.

8. Ideas for improving the cross section of members on PPG: 'Roundabout Hinckley' publication -  free advert; library; 'Be Healthy, Be Heard' publication; Leicestershire villages website ........

9. 'Walking for health' initiative is being run by some PPGs

10. Post costs of attending A and E etc in surgery to make people realise the value for money our GPs are (£75 per patient per year)

11. Are we or do we want to be a member of NAPP? We were members of the national organisation the first year when we were set up.

Also, LPPG notes from today's meeting:

1. A suggestion that we should standardise survey questions across the LPPG members for easy comparison.

2. Should the NAPP guidelines be adhered to by the individual PPGs and addressed at each PPG meeting?

3. Should we advertise for CASAG members on our TV screen in the waiting room (What TV screen?!), and place on there other relevant health matters information?

4. Should we do a skills audit of our CASAG members in order to get the right people doing the right jobs?

5. Should we arrange for more than one member of CASAG to attend the LPPG meeting and rotate who attends?

6. Why were only 4 out of a possible 10 Hinckley and Bosworth practices represented today?

7. Next meetings: 9th May, 8th August, 3rd October.  Possibly review the usefulness of the LPPG in October.
5. Bereavement Coffee Mornings  

See item 2 Matters arising above
6. How we go forward with Meetings in 2013 was not discussed due to time constraints.
7. Suggestions boxes

Stoke Golding – Bernard 
Three patients from SG had drawn his attention to the very slippery tiled entrance to the building. This has been noted and action will be taken to make the area safer.
A query has been raised about unused medication and whether it can be brought to the surgery for recycling. The surgery cannot take unused medication but it is suggested that it can be taken to Boots or other pharmacies for recycling.

Castle Mead – Brian - none
8. AOB
· Is the practice going to offer a vaccine against shingles? It was explained that this will not be offered at present. It is expensive and there is no budget for it nor is it yet covered by the CCG. 

9. Next meeting: 6.15pm March 7th 2013 at CMMC.
CASAG
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